
MARINA BIDS AND AWARDS COMMITTEE (BAC)

PROCUREMENT OF BLANK SECURITY PAPER FOR ISSUANCE OF VARIOUS
CERTIFICATES AND CPC

Resolution No. 2020-12
Series of 2020

WHEREAS, the MARINA Bids and Awards Committee (BAC), the BAC-Technical 
Working Group (TWG) for Goods and Services and the BAC Secretariat virtually 
convened on 29 September 2020 for the presentation of TWG’s Post-qualification 
Evaluation Report relative to the procurement of blank security paper for issuance of 
various certificates and CPC with an Approved Budget for the Contract (ABC) of Five 
Million Nine Hundred Thirty Seven Thousand Seven Hundred Fifty Pesos 
(P5,937,750.00);

WHEREAS, it may be recalled that during the opening of quotations, only the National 
Printing Office (NPO) submitted the quotation, detailed as follows:

Particulars Unit Price Total amount
1 ,587  pads for Various Certificates P 3 ,4 9 6 .5 0  /  pad P 5 ,5 4 8 ,9 4 5 .5 0

73  pads for C P C P 5 ,2 4 7 .0 0  /  pad P 3 8 3 ,0 3 1 .0 0

TOTAL P 5,931,976.50

WHEREAS, on 04 September 2020, the TWG presented their evaluation report on the 
quotation of NPO which complied with the technical specifications as well as the financial 
requirement and recommended NPO as the Recognized Government Printer (RGP) with 
the Single Calculated Quotation (SCO) subject to the submission of sample of the 
required blank security papers for post-qualification. The BAC adopted the said 
recommendation and declared NPO as the RGP with the SCO subject to the submission 
of sample blank security paper as per BAC Resolution No. 2020-11;

WHEREAS, on 24 September 2020, the TWG presented to the BAC the submitted blank 
security paper sample of NPO, which was received by the BAC Secretariat on 17 
September 2020. The BAC approved, in principle, that the submitted sample complied 
with the technical specifications as required in the Terms of Reference (TOR) and 
requested the TWG for Goods and Services to finalize and present their post-qualification 
evaluation report on 29 September 2020;

WHEREAS, on 29 September 2020, the post-qualification evaluation report on the 
submitted sample which complied with the requirements of the TOR was presented by 
the TWG for Goods and Services and recommended that the quotation of NPO be 
declared as the Single Calculated and Responsive Quotation (SCRQ) for the quoted 
amount of Five Million Nine Hundred Thirty-One Thousand Nine Hundred Seventy-Six 
Pesos and 50/100 (P5.931,976.50);
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WHEREAS, having fully complied with the requirements of the TOR, the BAC deliberated 
and agreed to adopt the recommendation of the TWG for Goods and Services to declare 
the quotation of NPO as the RGP with the SCRQ for the above subject procurement 
project;

WHEREFORE, the BAC RESOLVED, AS IT HEREBY RESOLVED, to recommend to the 
Head of Procuring Entity (HoPE) to declare the quotation of NPO, in the amount of Five 
Million Nine Hundred Thirty-One Thousand Nine Hundred Seventy-Six Pesos and 50/100 
(P5,931,976.50) as the SCRQ for the Project: Procurement of Blank Security Paper for 
issuance of various certificates and CPC and the issuance of the Notice of Award (NOA).

Done this 29th day of September 2020 at the MARINA Conference Room, 10th Floor, 
MARINA Building, A. Bonifacio Drive corner 20th Street. Port Area, Manila.

APPROVED/ DISAPPROVED:

VADM ROBERT A EMPEDRAD AFP (Ret)
Administrator
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